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Report dated Wednesday, August 28 (Position N44 13 595, W76 28 821; Kingston, Ontario)

I can't believe we've been in Kingston a week now.  Time is flying by.  It's already been four months since I left work, and we are coming up on the end of our eighth week living on the boat.  This lifestyle has improved my health greatly.  I've lost at least ten pounds, love handles are nearly gone, and my dream of a flat tummy now has some hope of being realized.  Even my blood pressure and pulse rate have dropped.

Since our last report we've been tied up on a wall in the harbor.  It's been sunny and cool, a welcome break from the heat wave.  We've carried out some minor maintenance, including waterproofing all the zippers on our cockpit enclosure.  Although the fabric seems very well waterproofed, the zippers leaked like sieves during last Thursday's rain.  

We've only been out sailing once (Sunday, Aug. 25), and that resulted in our ripping the mainsail at the middle reefing point in the first set of reefing.  Although our sailcloth is very old, the culprit was actually not having tied in the reefing properly (forgot to tie down the leech cringle to the boom).  Monday morning we took the sail into Kingston Sail Loft on Rideau Street (highly recommended by a couple we met from North Carolina).  We explained our situation to Andrew Soper, and they had it repaired by the next afternoon (yesterday).  We got Ron's shoes back too.

Yesterday, I took the ferry over to Wolfe Island to visit the library.  They had a guidebook to the Intracoastal Waterway (hereafter to be called ICW).  I browsed through it, took some notes, and was on the ferry back to Kingston Harbor two hours later.

The only thing we are still waiting for is our dinghy, which will be ready tomorrow morning (Thursday, Aug. 29).  So we will leave for Oswego, New York, Friday morning (Aug. 30), weather permitting.  Once there, we will bring down the mast and prepare the boat for the trip through the Oswego and Erie Canals.  We're going to purchase the ten-day pass so we can take our time and enjoy the scenery.  What's the rush!

IMPORTANT NOTICE:

Ron has fixed the bug with our site, so from now on you should send us Email, pictures or attachments using the address "sailing@svserendipity.com".  This will enable us to retrieve mail in two ways: 1) via the Internet at a library or Internet cafe or 2) through Winlink using our HAM radio.  

Finally, we've received some very nice compliments on our Reports.  We are so glad to have the opportunity (through the wonders of modern technology) to share our adventures with all our friends and family.  Again, we welcome your questions on anything or suggestions on how we can improve or make them more interesting for you avid readers.

Deborah

